
 

Hello to fellow Seaplane Pilots and 

those who want to become one! 

 
As float flying season is upon us I 

would like to remind all of us to take 

the time to refresh the skills to fly 

safely and courteously.  Often in the 

past the actions of a few have seri-

ously impacted the ability of all of us 

to practice our rights as seaplane pi-

lots. 

 

I believe that the single greatest challenge to accessing waterways in the future will be 

the real threat of invasive species contamination perceived by those who control water 
access.  If we as users do not police ourselves someone else will and that will be in the 

form of closed access.  You donôt have to look very far to find boaters check stations 

manned by DFWP.  If a lake gets contaminated, as the lake north of Whitefish did, it 

will be easy for them to point the finger at another source.  Letôs not allow them to point 

to the sky! 

 

At our general meeting I will once again be requesting a volunteer for the office of 

President.  We have gone without for the last year and the post needs to be filled to keep 

our organization running smoothly.  Please help our organization represent the interests 

of Seaplane Pilots in Montana. 

 

Once again this year Bill Montgomery will host a Splash-In and Music Festival at Still-
water Landing on August 3-5.  Come and enjoy a great time with fellow pilots.  Bring 

your land bound friends and expose them to the fun of water flying.  My company, 

Backcountry Flying Experience, will provide introductory float flights as well as BFR 

and SES lessons that weekend.  We are also taking reservations for float ratings this 

summer from our float base at Leeôs Landing on the Flathead river.  Please call John 

Carmichael at (406) 890- 3419 or see our website.  

http://backcountryflyingexperience.com/  

 

For those of you who canôt attend our general meeting, I hope to see you at Stillwater 

Landing! 

 Fly Smart, 
  Fly Safe, 

   but always 

    Have Fun! 

Peter Gross 

Vice President, MSPA 

Peter@mtseaplanes.org 
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 The Sun-n-Fun air show and fly-in, held annually in Lakeland, 

Florida, is billed as ñSpring break for pilots!ò. Indeed, this April event is 

awash in sun and the daily schedule of air show performers, workshops, 

and vendor presentations insure Fun for all. 

 Of particular interest to Floatplane pilots is the Sun-n-Fun Splash-

in, held at nearby Lake Agnes on the grounds of Kermit Weeks Fantasy of 

Flight. The event, held this year on April 11th, drew seaplane enthusiasts 

from all over the nation, and as it is held adjacent to the Fantasy of Flight 

museum, unique classic amphibious aircraft were enjoyed throughout the 

day. The museum was founded by Mr. Kermit Weeks, an accomplished air 

show performer and avid collector of classic aircraft. His entire collection 

can be viewed at: www.fantasyofflight.com  The FOF collection includes: 

A PBY Catalina, Grumman Duck, Sikorsky S-39, and the 57,000 lb Short 

Sunderland ( See pictures below). As part of the Splash-in festivities, Mr. 

Weeks typically conducts a flyby with an example of his collection. This 

year the crowd was treated to a performance by the Sikorsky S-39, piloted 

by Kermit Weeks himself! 

 Visitors flying in with general aviation floatplanes were well repre-

sented and ran the range from small ultralights to DeHavilland Beavers. 

The opportunity to demo flight many of the emerging light sport compos-

ite amphibs, drew potential buyers from near and far. Spectators enjoyed 

the assorted flight operations including the grapefruit drop accuracy con-

test.  As is typical of Splash-inᾷs like this, everyone was smiling and in 

good spirits.... No surprise there!  
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A few quick tips for visiting Sun-n-Fun-By Mark Evanoff 
Camping is available on the grounds of SNF and, if you are an EAA 

member, you can camp for the week at very reasonable rates. No reserva-

tions are required as they've never run out of camping space. Hot showers 

and food vendors are conveniently located throughout and if you're 

camped some distance away from the entrance, a free shuttle will convey 

you back to the admission site. By camping ñon-siteò, you avoid the daily 

chaos of finding parking. My party of three chose a quiet shaded oasis on 

the perimeter of the grounds, perfect for afternoon naps. With avgas 

prices being what they are, I chose to fly commercially from Kalispell, 

Montana to Tampa, Florida the nearest major airport from the venue. 

Most of the camping gear that I usually carry in my own aircraft fit nicely 

in an oversized duffle bag. I paid the extra $25 to the airlines for excess 

baggage, but bringing along my own gear made for a more comfortable 

camping environment. Some campers simply stop at WalMart along the 

way and purchase a cheap tent, cot, and sleeping bag, donating it to the 

local boy scouts/Salvation Army upon their departure.  A mid-size rental 

car rented at the airport, in addition to conveying me to SNF, afforded me 

access to many of the other West Central Florida sites of interest to me..... 

Fantasy of Flight Museum, cigar factories, spring training baseball games, 

and fish markets featuring local Stone Crabs.  If you've never experienced 

Sun-n-Fun or the Fantasy of Flight Museum, consider a trip down there 

next year!  
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